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Keeping and Sharing Information FORM
During your placement at Pathways to Independence UK we will need to keep, and sometimes share, personal information (data) about you so that we can support you to achieve your goals and be safe with us.

You are always welcome to a full copy of our Data Protection and Confidentiality Policy as well as the support of your Key Worker to help you understand all aspects of it.

Collecting Information

· We collect information about you by asking you directly for it.
· Sometimes information will come to us from another person such as your Social Worker; we will ask you if you are ok with us keeping this. Please note organisations sharing information about you to us should have gained your consent first. 
· We will keep a note of any communication we have with you so that we can show we are working with you and what actions you would like us to do for you.

· We will write down our meetings with you so that we can show how we are helping you and to make sure we are doing a good job.
· We will tell you if we are going to keep any information on you, why we feel we need to keep it and how we will store it.
Storing and Using Information

· We still store your information safely and securely. This could be in paper at our offices or electronically on a computer. Only staff at Pathways to Independence UK will have access to this information and we only access it to help and support you.
· We will sometimes access / analyse (process) your information to make sure we are doing a good job in helping you and other young people at Pathways to Independence UK. This is always done anonymously. You can ask your Project Worker to not be included.
· When you leave us, we will provide you all the information we have related to you in a folder and /or  upon request, via secure email.
· We will only store information for a maximum of twelve years after you have left our service. This is so if you ever need help in the future we can support you. We will securely destroy this information after twelve years has passed from the date you have left us.
· Sometimes we will be asked to keep your data longer if your placement is overseen by a regulatory body like OFSTED. If this is the case we will need to keep your data for 75 years as this has been asked of us by them.

	My placement is overseen by OFSTED
	Yes
	
	No
	


Accessing and Removing Information

· You have the right to access any and all information we hold about you whenever you want. This is called a Subject Access Request (SAR) and we have to provide a copy of what you have asked for within 30 days for free.

· You have the right to ask us to destroy any and all information we hold about you. However, sometimes we need to keep certain information to keep you and others safe. If we are unable to keep this information we may need to ask you to leave Pathways to Independence UK.
· If you feel that any data we have about you is wrong; then we have to explore it with you and change it if it is wrong.
· If you feel that we have in anyway misused or mishandled your information you can complain to us through our complaints policy which your Key Worker will help you do. Alternatively, you can email young.person@ptiuk.org.uk, contact our Data Protection Officer (below) or ask your Social Worker for help. You can also contact the Information Commissioner’s Office directly to complain (www.ico.org.uk / 0303 123 1113).
· If we feel we have misused or mishandled your information we have a responsibility to report it to the Information Commissioner's Office.
Sharing Information
· Pathways to Independence UK has a policy of confidentiality. This means that anything you tell us is kept safe and secure and we do not tell anyone else without your express permission.

· However, we may have to share certain information in a situation where there is a serious safeguarding concern about yourself or others, and we feel that we need to share information to prevent harm – see below.
·  Sometimes we need to talk to other organisations to help you achieve your goals such as colleges or your doctor. We will always ask if you are alright with this and agree this with you first.
· If you do not wish for us to talk to certain organisations we will respect your decision. You can tell us not to talk to other organisations now or at any time.
· We would only share your information to support you and only as agreed by you.
Placement Sharing and Safeguarding

· As you are placed here with us by Social Services, we need to tell them how your placement is going and what we are doing to help you and keep you safe. This is the only organisation we share your personal information with, unless you have expressly asked us to share information with others to support you such as your college, solicitor and health services etc. 
· With any information we share with Social Services, we will always do this respectfully, in support of your placement goals and you are entitled to a copy of all shared information. However, sometimes we need to withhold some shared information if the release will a) breach another person’s privacy or b) pose a significant and immediate safeguarding risk.
· There may be a time when we feel that you or someone else might be in danger. We reserve the right to share your information with others if we feel we need to, to protect you or someone else, from harm. Other organisations may feel the need to share with us as well. This is called breaking confidentiality. We take this very seriously and only do it when we feel we really need to. If we feel we need to share information in such a way we will inform you of our decision and inform you of what we intend to share, unless there is a very significant risk posed in sharing this information.
Name of young person: …………………………………………………………………………………………………..

· I have been told about confidentiality and what it means for me

· I understand what this form is telling me and how my data will be used.
· I have agreed with……………………………………………… (Key Worker) that Pathways can keep and share information about me and talk to any relevant agencies on my behalf to support me e.g. college, solicitor, health agencies, job centre, benefits agencies. 
· I would not like Pathways to talk to any of the following agencies (you can add and remove from this list at any time by asking your Key Worker).
· ……………………………………………………………………
· ……………………………………………………………………
· ……………………………………………………………………
Signature: (of young person) ………………………………………………..

Date: …………….………

Signature: (of Key Worker) ……………………………………………………

Date: …………………….

Data Protection Officer - Jay Horsman (07702 516416 / jay@ptiuk.org.uk) is currently your Data Controller and Data Protection Officer. This means that they decide what information they need to collect from you, how it is stored, how it is protected, how it is processed and how it is managed. You can always talk to them if you have any questions or would like to make a complaint.
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